
 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 & Year 4  

Miss Rundle 

Week ending 2nd December 2022 

 

We are now in December and the children are very happy!  

Elf on the Shelf has visited the classroom and caused a lot of excitement. Elfy is 

keeping an eye on us until we break up, then any information that has been collected, 

will be sent to Father Christmas.  

In Year 3 maths we are completing addition and subtraction using three-digit numbers 

and exchanges, The children need to make sure they include the numbers they have 

exchanged to avoid making mistakes. 

In English we are writing a story based on our Through the Ages history topic. We are 

using fronted adverbials, adjectives (expanded noun phrases) and choosing vocabulary 

for effect to make our work exciting.  

In geography we explored some of the counties of the UK and their human and physical 

features.   

In PE we have continued with direction, teamwork, balance, co-ordination, and ball skills. 

We were also very lucky to have Harvey return this week. We are working on teamwork 

and quick, accurate passing in handball.  

Handball is on the field which is muddy so thank you for sending in extra shoes and a 

separate bag to put them in.  



 

Homework: 

Maths for both year groups.  

Please note in the home/school reading diary when your child practises their spellings 

and times tables as well as when they read.  

Notes 

Thank you for sending in water bottles daily.  

Please send in a spare pair of shoes so that when the children have been on the field 

for PE/outdoor sports they can then change into clean shoes and help to take care of 

our school environment. The field is rather muddy and I expect it will either stay 

muddy or get worse.  

Please send in socks for your child for PE, (especially if wearing tights) this will prevent 

their trainers from rubbing their feet.  

As the weather is turning cold, the children can wear gloves for PE. It is best though if 

they are not wool ones.  

Please send in jumpers for PE. 

Football on a Wednesday – the children must wear shin pads 

 Have a relaxing weekend.  

Friday 9th December is Pantomime Day. 

Miss Rundle 

 

  

 


